
 

 

 
 
 
9 December 2022 
 
 
Hon Kieran McAnulty 
Minister of Emergency Management 
Associate Minister of Local Government  
Parliament House 
Wellington 
 
Email:  k.mcanulty@ministers.govt.nz 
 
Tēnā koe Minister 
 
Building community resilience against flood risks – follow up 

Thank you for meeting us on 10 October 2022.  
 
As noted in our follow-up letter, we promised to send you details about your co-investment in a 
second tranche of 92 co-funded flood protection projects. We now provide that information, which 
comes in two formats: an executive summary (attached) and a full report, which we believe 
provides a very strong case for co-investment with the regional sector. 
 
The full report will also be forwarded to you in hard copy. 
 
Te Uru Kahika views this tranche of projects as critical in buying enough time to develop 
necessary longer-term PARA / Te Mana O Te Wai and resource management legislative 
solutions to address NZ’s increasing flood risk problem. This co-investment will also sustain the 
pipeline and systems set up as part of the current 55-project Covid-19 recovery programme. 
 
We look forward to providing you with any additional information you may require in the New 
Year.  
 
Meri Kirihimete 
 
 

 
Doug Leeder 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact for this correspondence: Graeme Campbell (Greater Wellington) Graeme.Campbell@gw.govt.nz 
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